
 
 

M E M O R A N D U M 
 
 
TO:   Mayor and Council 
 
CC:  Marc A. Ott, City Manager 

Robert Goode, P.E., Assistant City Manager 
Sue Edwards, Assistant City Manager  

FROM: Robert Spillar, P.E., Director, Austin Transportation Department      
 
Victoria J. Li, Director, Watershed Protection Department 

 
DATE:  July 22, 2014 
 
SUBJECT: CIUR 1321 - Report to Council on SH45SW – Resolution 20140515-063 
____________________________________________________________________________________ 
 
This memo provides an update on the progress in responding to Council Resolution 20140515-063 
regarding SH45 Southwest. Staff from the Watershed Protection Department, Transportation 
Department, and Law Department have been working to review recent transportation studies, 
environmental studies, and environmental regulations which will be summarized in a report and briefing 
as requested. 
 
As you may know, the Central Texas Regional Mobility Authority recently issued the draft 
Environmental Impact Statement (DEIS) for SH45 SW. This is an approximately 1,000 page document 
and the public comment period closes on August 13, 2014. The Council resolution requested a report 
during a work session within 90 days. The resolution was passed on May 15, 2014 and the 90 day 
deadline is also August 13, 2014. 
 
Because the same team is tasked with responding to the Council resolution and reviewing and 
commenting on the DEIS, we must delay the work session briefing until September 2014. This will allow 
a detailed review and comment on the DEIS, which is a critical environmental document. The first 
available work session briefing is September 30th and the briefing is scheduled for that date. As required 
by the resolution, the written report will be provided to Council and posted on the City’s website two 
weeks prior to the briefing. 
 
Also attached, please find an initial communication to TxDOT related to the South Mopac intersections 
projects that highlights staff’s concerns over the Barton Springs portion of the Edwards Aquifer.  
 
If you have any questions, please contact Rob Spillar at (512) 974-2488 or Chuck Lesniak, at (512) 974-
2699.  
 
  
xc: Chuck Lesniak, Watershed Protection Department 








